WINTERWOOD BOULEVARD

Chamber of Commerce Boosts Road Project With Enthusiasm

Report of Committee Shows That Good Road Can Be Built By Means of Private Enterprise

At the Chamber of Commerce last evening an enthusiastic meeting was held to hear the report of the committee on the improvement of Winterwood Boulevard. In brief, the report suggested a road bee early in November, stating that Dr. G. W. Hillegass has promised to contribute \$1,000 in behalf of the South Nevada Gold Mining Co., and hopes to get \$1,000 from the Winterwood Land Co., and several hundred dollars from other land owners.

Two days work of probably 30 teams has already been promised. Almost the entire population will join in the movement. In addition to the contributions of labor, the women will probably arrange to serve

a luncheon to all those assisting in the work.

The report of the committee showed that its members, Dr. Roy W. Martin, Judge W. R. Thomas and County Surveyor C. E. McCarthy, have put earnest work into the matter, and that their efforts were appreciated was shown by the unanimous adoption of their report with the proviso that they continue in charge of the whole matter.

A pleasing incident of the evening was the arrival of the beautiful silver cup awarded to Clark county for the biggest and best exhibit at the State Fair. A banquet is planned in celebration of the victories

won. The date will be fixed later.